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The Big Help Out!
In tribute to The King’s Public Service,  

The Big Help Out was organised as part of the 
Coronation Weekend as a national celebration 

of volunteering. 1st Quainton Scouts, Cubs and 
Beavers came together to volunteer around the 

village! See p.5 for more details.
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WELCOME FROM HOLY CROSS & ST MARY’S CHURCH
Dear friends,
We are custodians of a wonderful church building in Quainton 
which has significant historical interest and as you know, we 
are embarking on a Conservation, Renovation and Reordering 
project over the next few months. Funds raised at Quaintfest this 
year – our Music and Beer Festival – will help us in the day to day 
running of the church - its Mission, Ministry and Maintenance.
Quaintfest is a little earlier this year – Saturday 24th June on the 
Green. We have a great line-up of music and dance performances 
including the BB’s Dance Band, Into The South – a pop band who 
released a single last year and the Waddesdon School Band. Not 

forgetting Adele Peters and her singers and dancers and our very own Community Choir. 
They are all performing for free to support the event. We will be giving them vouchers 
for food and drinks.
As you can imagine there are lots of expenses to running an event like this. We will be 
purchasing beer, cider and soft drinks and nibbles to serve. We also need to raise funding 
for the beer coolers, scaffolding for the barrels, food and drink for the performers. The 
sound system is being provided by JNC Events at a cost of £730. If anyone is interested in 
sponsoring the event, we’d appreciate you geting in touch. Sponsorship of £100 would be 
gratefully received if you are in a position to do so. Obviously there will be a “thank you” 
list of all our sponsors on display at the event and in the next issue of Quainton News! 
Email me for more details on how to contribute.  
I look forward to seeing you all there! 
Blessings to you and those you love and care for.
     Rev’d Steve

Rev’d Steve Flashman, Vicar 
Holy Cross & St Mary Quainton & All Saints, Oving with Pitchcott 

The Rectory, 27, Church Street, Quainton, HP22 4AW  
Phone: 01296 655237 Mobile: 07950 000910  

Church Websites: www.quaintonchurch.com www.ovingchurch.com



33

NEWS FROM OUR CHURCH

WELCOME TO THE JUNE ISSUE

Louisa Richards, Editor
quaintonnews@gmail.com

Hello everyone,

It’s a cliche, I know, but where did June come from so fast?!! 
The excitment of the Coronation has propelled us towards 
the summer and it will soon be QuaintFest when we all 
have another fantastic opportunity to get together on our 
Green and celebrate everything there is to appreciate about 
our lovely village! All whilst raising important funds for 
our church. 

I look forward to seeing you there!

 Enjoy the read, 



NORTH END NURSERIES
Graham Newman	� North End Road, QUAINTON,  

Nr. Aylesbury, Bucks HP22 4BE

	� Bedding plants, pot plants,  
hanging baskets and perennials

	� Tel:	 01296 655502 
Fax:	01296 651971

	 Email: info@northendnurseries.com

ALL SERVICING AND REPAIRS CARRIED OUT TO MANUFACTURERS’ SPECIFICATIONS.
LATEST DIAGNOSTICS AND TECHNICAL DATA FOR ALL MAKES AND MODELS.

MOT TESTING AND REMINDERS.  LOCAL COLLECTION AND DELIVERY.
TYRES SUPPLIED AND FITTED, WHEEL BALANCING AND ALIGNMENT.

AIR-CONDITIONING SERVICE AND REPAIR.

 Quainton Garage  Lower Street  Quainton  HP22 4BJ
Telephone (01296) 655286 • 8.30 - 5.00  Monday - Friday

DVSA APPROVED TESTING STATION

QUAINTON GARAGE
Est 1946
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The Big Coronation Help Out! 
1st Quainton Beavers, Cubs and Scouts  
rose to the challenge!
On a recent Bank Holiday Monday you may have wondered 
why a large white tent and purple flag appeared on The Green. 
The National Big Help Out, organised as part of the King’s 
Coronation, was an opportunity to do some voluntary work 
within the community and the Scouts, Cubs and Beavers of 1st 
Quainton Group rose to the challenge!

Scouts and Cubs worked hard to clear the path from Upper 
Street to Mill Hill and to remove overgrown plants and weeds from the land at the 
back of the Saye and Sale Hall. Meanwhile, Beavers and their parents were busy thistle 
pulling and replenishing wood chips at the community orchard.  After a few hours labour 
everyone was rewarded with a BBQ and sweet treats on The Green and no rain!  Our 
thanks to Claire Lucas and Simon Millard for their time on the day and the many people 
around the village who support and encourage us.

If you are interested in your young person joining Quainton Beavers, 
Cubs or Scouts contact us at md.qu.sc.grp@gmail.com. Our age ranges are:  
Beavers 5¾ - 8yrs; Cubs 8 - 10½yrs; Scouts 10½ - 14yrs

We are always looking for more volunteers to help us. If you would like to get involved 
with the group then please contact us.



Gumboots and Roots Pre-school is based  
in the Saye and Sele Hall in Quainton. 

We offer all day childcare to 2, 3 and 4 year olds as well as 
after school care. We have a wonderful outdoor space with  
a variety of resources to keep children stimulated, learning  

and having fun! 

We pride ourselves on our friendly welcoming atmosphere  
and believe this is key to ensuring children feel ‘at home’  

and have the best chance at thriving in our care. 

Contact Kerry or Pam on 07495 030325
gumbootsandroots@gmail.com

See our news on p.25
Follow us on Facebook  
and/or Instagram for  

up-to-date info.

Enquiries: 
office@bucksrailcentre.org
www.bucksrailcentre.org

Quainton Family Pass: £45
Quainton Residents can buy our special Quainton Family  

Pass (2a+4c). It includes entry all our events except Christmas, 
Thomas and any evening events. Call 655720  

to buy yours or find the form on our website and bring it  
in when you next visit. Proof of address required. 

Quainton residents can also get a 25% discount on ALL events, 
including Thomas & Christmas!

A first class day out  
for all the family 
on your doorstep!
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M. SIMMONDS

Family business established over 40 years we 
pride ourselves as one of the best in the business  

I N D U S T R I A L  I  C O M M E R C I A L  I  D O M E S T I C

Decorating Contractors
A Complete Painting & Decorating Service

T  01296 655774  M 07850 499795  
E michael@msimmonds.co.uk  www.msimmonds.co.uk   

“Excellent value for money” 
“Fantastic  work”  “Totally reliable & 
trustworthy’’ “Meticulous attention 
to detail” “First rate personal 
service” “ Always professional” 
“Conscientious, diligent & 
courteous” 

•   Expertise in painting, decorating and wallpapering
•  Full carpentry and repair service 
•    We can take care of all your modernisation and refurbishment 

plans, undertaking and overseeing all plastering, small 
electrical and plumbing works

Audited, Vetted  
& Approved by the 

Buckinghamshire County Council 
Trading Standards

thehairystick @thehairystick msimmonds_decorating M Simmonds Decorating Ltd

Traditional & Modern Plastering
SPECIALISTS IN TIMBER FRAME  

AND LISTED PROPERTIES
REFURBISHMENTS, EXTENSIONS  

AND LOFT CONVERSIONS

Blackgrove Barn, Blackgrove Road, Quainton
Contact: Tim Massa - M: 07973 221489

E: t.massa@btopenworld.com W: www.prestonandmassa.co.uk

Greta Nicholls MAR, Dip FH
Reflexologist & Foot Health Practitioner
Fine Feet Footcare, Quainton • Tel: 07704 437043
Email: finefeetfootcare@hotmail.co.uk
Fully insured & DBS checked
• �ITEC Level 3 qualified in Reflexology, offering treatments for relaxation, 

stress-relief and holistic health.
• �For nail cutting service and effective & professional treatment of corns, 

callus, verrucae, fungal infections, thickened and ingrowing toenails.  
Home visits in Quainton, Aylesbury, Oving, Whitchurch and surrounding 
villages by appointment.
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Quainton School PTA News:
100 Club Winners
1st   £50 		 1  Emma Rainbow

2nd  £20 		 5  Mark Burnham

3rd   £10 	 11  Isabelle Sloan

4th   £5 		  12  Harley Bass

PTA Quiz Night
Our next big fundraiser will be the Quiz Night on Saturday 17th June at 7pm in the 
Memorial Hall. 

It will be just £2 per person to enter... Teams of 8-10 people. 

There’ll be a bar and snacks for sale. See our poster on the previous page for more details...

Bag2School
Our last Bag2School raised £65, there will be another one booked for later in the year. 
Thank you to everyone who brought bags in!

George and Dragon News

A Message from Darren about the Pub:
At the end of August, key members of staff will be leaving to go to university and 
to take on new jobs. This means that unfortunately I will not be able to run the pub 
and coffee shop business on my own and so have taken the difficult decision to 
close the pub on 31st August 2023.

The Coffee Shop will continue to operate normal opening hours.

I’d like to thank everybody for all the support they have given me in the pub over 
many years and hope that this support will continue with new owners in the future.

The Community Action Group have been doing a great deal of work to raise sufficient 
funds to buy the pub and coffee shop and make it a community owned business that will 
continue to benefit the whole village going forward and I will give them any support  
I can to help this.

Many thanks,

Darren
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George and Dragon Community Share Offer
As you will have seen Darren has taken 
the very difficult decision to close the 
George and Dragon pub on 31st August 
and to concentrate on the Coffee Shop.

We’d like to thank Darren for everything 
he has done for the village over many 
years running the George and Dragon.

It is now time for us to act quickly and 
continue at pace with the work that we 
have been doing to Save the George and 
Dragon Pub & Coffee shop. The George 

and Dragon Pub & Coffee shop is the social focus of the village, and alongside the Green 
and Windmill helps to make Quainton a great place to live.

Imagine if the George and Dragon closed. 

You would have to drive to Oving or Waddesdon for a drink with your friends. If you 
wanted a cup of coffee and a natter with your neighbour, your choices would be the Bucks 
Railway Centre, Hogshaw Farm, Waddesdon or Berryfields.

Many of the social groups in Quainton meet regularly at the coffee shop or pub, what 
would happen to them in the coming years? There would be no delicious Sunday 
Lunches, or even the return of the popular Pensioners lunch.

Most neighbouring villages have closed pubs that are eventually sold as domestic 
properties. The Swan & Castle was under development for several years before becoming 
a home.

So - what are we doing about it?
The Community Action Group have been working very hard and if you came to one of 
the update meetings in February you will be aware of what has been achieved so far.

We have submitted our Grant application to the Government’s Community Ownership 
Fund and we expect to hear if we have been successful at the end of July. It is by no 
means a certainty that we will get a grant but we have submitted a strong bid and have 
everything crossed!

The next step is to issue our Community Share offer which will give everyone the chance 
to buy shares in the not-for-profit Community Benefit Society that hopes to buy the 
George and Dragon and make it a community owned pub.

We need to raise as much as possible through this share offer and encourage as many 
people as possible to get involved by buying shares.

We have two village meetings planned where we will explain the details of the Community 
share offer. These will take place on Wednesday 14th June at 7:30pm and Saturday 17th 
June at 2:00pm in the Memorial Hall.

Full details will be sent to every house shortly. Please try to come to one of these meetings.
The share offer will go live on Monday 19th June and will close on Sunday 16th July.
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This is a Once in a Lifetime Opportunity to make a significant contribution to the future 
of Quainton and we hope that you will choose to join the many other people who want to 
secure the future of the George and Dragon and all that it brings to the village by buying 
Community Shares.

Share Offer Summary 
Your invitation:

You are invited to buy shares and/or give a donation towards the purchase of The George 
and Dragon Pub & Coffee Shop. You will be investing in a community enterprise, which 
will secure the long-term future of The George and Dragon as a pub and coffee shop and, 
most importantly, as a vital community hub.

Share issue:
This share issue is designed to give you the opportunity to contribute financially, on a 
long-term basis, to the purchase of The George and Dragon Pub and Coffee Shop. We 
expect most shareholders to come from the local communities, but welcome investors 
from further afield including friends and family who live outside of the village. 

This share issue covers the purchase of the property and start-up costs of The George 
and Dragon, enabling it to operate as a community owned pub and coffee shop run by a 
professional experienced tenant.

Donations:
If you would like to give a donation towards the capital cost of purchasing The George 
and Dragon Pub and Coffee Shop, as well as or instead of purchasing shares, this will 
be most welcome. Unlike shares, there is no maximum for individual or corporate 
donations. However, donations on their own do not result in membership of the Society 
and therefore do not result in any membership rights. 

Details:
Price per share				    £250
Investment limits				   £250		  Minimum 1 share 
					     £50,000		  Maximum 200 shares
Total funding target			   £700,000
from shares and grants

Share sales and donations target		  £275,000	minimum required to proceed
					     £350,000	optimum
					     £700,000	maximum

Please do try and come to one the meetings being held on Wednesday 14th June at 
7:30pm and Saturday 17th June at 2:00pm in the Memorial Hall where we will give a full 
explanation of the Community Share offer and answer any questions that you may have.

If you would like to be kept up to date and be added to our mailing list please send your 
details to pub.info@quainton.org.uk



Seasonal, sustainably grown and 
pesticide free
• Flower arranger’s buckets 
• Friday Flowers • Workshops 
• DIY wedding flowers 

Contact via my website  
or instagram DM

www.sweetgraceflowerfarm.co.uk 
 @sweetgraceflowerfarm
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quainton parish council report
Chair: Vacant. Vice Chair: Nick Butler

Councillors: Sue Weldon, Lee Whitlock, Peter Woodliffe-Thomas, 
Martin Pacetti. Clerk: Katherine Richardson

Two positions vacant: https://quainton.org.uk/Media/Councillors/ 
P-Councillor-Role.pdf

To contact the council use the Contact Form on the website:   
https://quainton.org.uk/contact-us or contact the clerks by email on: parishclerk@
quainton.org.uk 

Parish Council lines of Communication: 
Quainton Village Website on https://www.quainton.org.uk/

Physical message boards on the Green and at the Memorial Hall

Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/QuaintonParish and we will endeavour to 
share important updates onto Quainton Village Life. 

Subscribe to the Quainton Alert email list to receive up to date weather warnings and 
other important information via parishclerk@quainton.org.uk

The last Ordinary Meeting of the Council was held on 6th April 2023.  
NEXT MEETING: Thursday 8th June 2023 at 7:30pm in the Memorial Hall.  

This will be an Ordinary Meeting of the Council. Parishioners are invited to attend. 

COUNCILLOR VACANCIES
We still have vacancies for two Councillors to join the Parish Council. Please contact the 
Parish Clerk if you would like further information on what the role of the Councillor 
entails. 

SPORTS & RECREATION GROUND:  
A big thank you to all of the local community who have forwarded their comments re 
the proposed MUGA/Skate Park project. Please forward any further comments for us to 
consider when finalising the plans!
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THE GEORGE & DRAGON CAG: The CAG continues to meet regularly and are making 
good progress. A separate update is included in this edition of the Quainton News.
pub.info@quainton.org.uk There will also be updates on the website: www.quainton.
org.uk/actiongroup-george-and-dragon and Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/
GeorgeAndDragonCAG  

BUS SERVICE / STATION ROAD BRIDGE / HS2 / ROADS: Your Ward Councillor Phil 
Gomm will keep you updated on these issues via Facebook. Any issues, please contact 
Cllr Philip Gomm, Buckinghamshire Unitary Councillor, via email so he can keep a 
record: philip.gomm@buckscc.gov.uk In case of an Emergency call him on 07778 177647 

The Quainton Emergency Team is still available to help people get to appointments. 

Any issues with HS2 contact their Helpdesk: Freephone: 08081 434 434  
Minicom: 08081 456 472 
Email: hs2enquiries@hs2.org.uk 
Please email them and copy parishclerk@quainton.org.uk so we have a copy and a record of 
how many complaints are being submitted to HS2/EKFB and we can hold them to account. 

ROAD CLOSURES:  
Due to road closures constantly changing it is impossible to keep up to date via printed 
media like Quainton 
News. We recommend people keep checking the internet on https://one.network   
Ward Cllr Phil Gomm will inform you via Quainton Village Life on Facebook. 

KEEP REPORTING 
Potholes continue to be reported via FixMyStreet and continue to follow up with 
Buckinghamshire Council on the list of roads that need repairing. Please keep reporting 
and let us know if there are concerns.  

PLANNING APPLICATIONS: 
Most recent cases as discussed in May 2023 QPC meeting: 

Planning Ref Details Location Status
21/A4552/DIS Listed building 

consent
The Old Forge. 1 
Lower Street

For comment

23/00505/APP Conversion of 
commercial to 3 
dwellings

Ladymead Farm, 
Denham, Quainton

For comment

FINANCIAL REPORTING
The AGAR was signed off at the last meeting and will now be sent to the external auditors.

COUNCIL BUSINESS
The following were reviewed and agreed; Asset Register, Standing Orders, Code of 
Conduct and the Financial Regulations.

THAMES VALLEY POLICE
In order for the local community to be kept up to date with what is going on in the 
community Thames Valley Police are encouraging the public register to receive crime 
alerts and information. To register please go to www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk



Office: 01296 655408  
Mobile: 07747 013521 • Website: Quaintoncarpets.co.uk

The Natural choice

• All flooring works undertaken
• Commercial & Domestic work
• Insurance work
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Christopher Prideaux
Christopher Prideaux died peacefully in High 
Wycombe hospital on March 31. 
He and his wife Celia, and their three children, came 
to live at Doddershall in 1964, after the death of his 
grandmother Lady Pigott-Brown, continuing the 
family ownership which started in 1495. 
After doing National Service, Christopher became 
a merchant banker and commuted to the City every 
day, as well as starting to get the Doddershall house 
and estate in good working order. He retained his 
involvement with the army by joining the SAS, even 
bringing his squadron to Doddershall on exercise and 
blowing up an old pill-box. 
He played an active part in fighting off the threat of a 
third London airport at Wing and the horse chestnut on 
The Green was planted by him and Alec Miscampbell 
to mark the victory. He was a churchwarden and a 
member of the PCC for many years 
at Holy Cross & St Mary’s Church, 
as well as working with the Schorne 
Team. 
After leaving the City, he was 
Chairman of the St Thomas Hospital 
eye charity, Iris, now incorporated in 
the national charity, Fight For Sight. 
In retirement, he was High Sheriff 
of Buckinghamshire; a Deputy 
Lieutenant of the county (along 
with the late Gill Miscampbell, both 
pictured below speaking at the Beacon 
Burning event for the Platinum Jubilee 
last year) and Chairman of 
the Bucks TA. At heart he 
was always a countryman, 
a lifelong supporter of the 
Bicester hunt and a keen 
amateur naturalist and 
lepidopterist. Over the last 
two decades, he worked 
tirelessly to mitigate the 
impact of the incinerator 
on Greatmoor and to fight 
against the disaster of HS2. 
He loved people and 
together the family 
entertained large numbers 
of family and friends at 
Doddershall.



Quainton Electrical
Your local Part P registered electrical contractor.  
No job too small. All electrical work undertaken.  
Please call for free quote and safety check.  
New socket, new light, consumer unit or a complete rewire.

Contact Dave Giblin on 07739 812921 or 01296 651835
or email on dave@quaintonelectrical.co.uk
www.quaintonelectrical.co.uk

D. Johnston
Heating & Plumbing Solutions
Based on Upper Street, Quainton

Boiler installations / servicing / repairs

Oftec registered oil boiler specialist

Gas safe registered

Landlord Safety Certificate

Full central heating installations

Under floor heating

General plumbing

Power flushing

Pressurised hot water systems

www.d.johnstonhps.co.uk   
Email: djohnstonhps@outlook.com

Tel: 01296 655169 / Mob: 07702 036217

HAIR BY KIM
City & Guilds qualified mobile hairdresser and barber 

Salon on Lower Street, Quainton
Off road parking. 

Evening appointments available.

Tel: 01296 655962. Mob: 07718 340026
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Quainton  
Windmill

Video Solves the Problem of No Wind
Following the hard work of willing volunteers over the last 49 years, 
Quainton has one of only 40 working windmills in the UK. In addition, 
our mill is fortunate to have a lot of original equipment dating back 191 
years. However, no matter how enthusiastic we are, if the wind is not 
blowing on a Sunday morning, we cannot show our millstones grinding 
locally grown wheat.

Ian Bragg, and other members of 
the technical team have solved this 
problem by having a video playing 
on the ground floor whenever the 
mill is open to the public. 

This allows you to see the 
sacks of wheat being pulled 
up to the top of the mill by 
the chain hoist, the grains 
of wheat sliding down the 
wooden shoe, which is shaken 
by the ‘chattering damsel’ 
into the rapidly rotating 
millstone. The resultant 
flour, slides down a chute to 
be collected. In earlier times 
it would have been sieved 
through the wire machine on 
the third floor, but now flour 
is no longer sold. The power 
of the wind is controlled by 
the rotating lead balls, called 
‘the governor’.

Many visitors to the mill 
watch the video to see all the 
equipment in action before 
scaling the 70 steps to the top 
of the mill. Visitors less keen 
on climbing the steps, can 
take a seat in reception and 
watch the short video of the 
windmill while their friends 
do the hard climb.

The Windmill Society offer a free diagram of the workings of our 
windmill to visitors, as well as certificates to celebrate climbing the 
70 steps to the top of our tower mill.

Visit: www.quaintonwindmill.org 
Email: info@quaintonwindmill.org	                    



We are an 
experienced team 
providing fully 
flexible childcare,  
for children aged 
6 months to 
starting school, 
in a beautiful 
rural setting on 
the outskirts of 
Quainton.

School drop offs and 
collections to and 
from Quainton and 
East Claydon primary 
schools also 
available.

Please contact Laura/
Joe for further details

07752 138176

Floristry for every Occasion

Daily Gift Deliveries to Quainton
Award Winning Wedding Florists

Bespoke Funeral Floristry
Demonstrations

www.signature-flowers.co.uk
Invited members of the Good Florist Guide

20 Market Square 
Bicester, OX26 6AD

01869 253572
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Quainton Table Tennis Club – ‘C’ Team save Quainton’s season at the death
After being used to regular success in the local Aylesbury League, the 2022/23 season was 
turning into a very low-key affair for the club.

The ‘A’ team, playing in a very strong Premier division full of nationally ranked and 
County players, struggled without their No. 1, Stevie Barker-Boyd. His body has finally 
decided that it has had enough of whatever Steve was doing to it. David Styles stepped 
up from the ‘B’ team to replace him which left the Division 2 side severely weakened. 
Both teams finished too near the bottom of their respective divisions for comfort.

However, the two teams in Division 3 were able to stay competitive. Phil Ginger with 
grandson Jack, plus Kevin Butler and Bruce Owen were able to hold a mid-table position.

But it was Terry Curtis’s ‘C’ team that added a little bit of sparkle to our season. By firstly 
reaching the semi-final of the Frank Mitchell Handicap Cup albeit losing, but by the 
narrowest of margins. Then, the race for the Division 3 honours went to the final round of 
matches. Level on points they held on to the runners-up trophy by virtue of winning one 
more match than the team in third place. Congratulations to Terry and Paul Green ably 
mentored by Neil Richardson, and beginner 13-year-old Seb Power.

Practice and coaching sessions are held every Sunday evening, everyone welcome, 
including secondary school children, £3 admission. A generous donation from the George 
& Dragon Harvest Auction has allowed these sessions to be subsidised. It is expected that 
now the League season is over there will be a summer break in the not too distant future.

A big thank you to everybody involved in the running of the Memorial Hall for their 
support. Especially Kath Heirons for organising the delivery, installation of and training 
for the Table Tennis England Defibrillator. 

From the archives – the way we were.
Two England international players at the back –Phil Bradbury and Sky Andrews.

Two end of season ‘bashes’ in the Swan & Castle
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       Whitchurch WI 
Meeting at St John’s Church Hall, Whitchurch on Tuesday 6th June at 7.30pm.
David Dennis will be returning, to speak this time about ‘Africa’ 
Visitors welcome (£5 per head). 
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Coronation Picnic
Sunday 7th May 2023

Well, it felt like a miracle when we arrived on The Green on Sunday 7th 
May for the Coronation Big Lunch in the most glorious sunshine we’ve 
had all year! The Green looked full, with people on chairs, on picnic 
rugs, standing and chatting with their friends and neighbours, children 
running around happily and climbing the cross, other people sitting on 
the pub picnic tables; such a happy day! Everyone was full of discussion 
about the Coronation and their favourite part of the day, and how proud 
we felt to be British and how much we love the pomp and ceremony that our country, our 
Royal Family, seems to do so well! Red, white and blue filled The Green for several hours. 
The windmill’s sails went round in celebration of our new King. At one point I stopped 
and counted just shy of 200 people. Photos by Peter Taylor-Lane and me...

Coronation Picnic
Sunday 7th May 2023

Well, it felt like a miracle when we arrived on The Green on Sunday 7th 
May for the Coronation Big Lunch in the most glorious sunshine we’ve 
had all year! The Green looked full, with people on chairs, on picnic 
rugs, standing and chatting with their friends and neighbours, children 
running around happily and climbing the cross, other people sitting on 
the pub picnic tables; such a happy day! Everyone was full of discussion 
about the Coronation and their favourite part of the day, and how proud 
we felt to be British and how much we love the pomp and ceremony that our country, our 
Royal Family, seems to do so well! Red, white and blue filled The Green for several hours. 
The windmill’s sails went round in celebration of our new King. At one point I stopped 
and counted just shy of 200 people. Photos by Peter Taylor-Lane and me...
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Quainton Gardening Sociey Plant Sale
Last Saturday we held our annual plant sale which was again very successful. Thank 
you to everyone for donating so many plants and of course cakes, which makes the event 
worthwhile and brings people together.

Just a reminder the coach trip to RHS Wisley is on July15th, tickets are selling fast and 
the trip is open to non-members. If you are 
interested, please contact Mrs Sonja Taylor 
Lane for details on sonjataylorlane@gmail.
com or 01296 658273. (see page 28)

Thank you all for your support, Allan 
Carter, Club Chairman
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What’s on in June at The Railway!
All details are online at www.bucksrailcentre.org or pop down and see us!

Sat 3rd & Sun 4th June: 	 Day Out With Thomas 
Sunday 11th June: 		  Steaming Day
Sunday 18th June: 		  Father’s Day Ridgeway Run 			 
				    Heritage Commercial Vehicle Rally 
Sunday 25th June: 		  Dino Day!
All events run from 10.30am-5pm with last admissions at 3.30pm. Quainton residents 
don’t need to pre-book, just bring proof of address with you and get 25% off ALL tickets!

Monday-Friday: The Visitor Centre with Railway Cafe, play area, gift shop and 
exhibits is open 9.30am-2pm with free entry.

£45 Annual Quainton Pass: The special Quainton residents-only pass is just £45 for 
a family (2a+4c)! It includes entry to everything except Thomas, Christmas or any evening 
events. See our website for more details or pop down to see us!

Annual Ridgeway Run

Tickets available at www.bucksrailcentre.org
Buckinghamshire Railway Centre, Station Road, Quainton HP22 4BY

Organised by the Historic Commercial Vehicle Society
Dozens of historic commercial vehicles to admire
A whole day out with steam train rides for everyone
Plus, enjoy the Railway Museum, miniature & model
railways, and Visitor Centre with cafe and gift shop

 

Father's Day: Sunday 18th June 2023

  

Sunday 25th June - 10.30am-5pm
 

Dinosaur Day!

Fabulous selection of dinosaurs appearing on and
off during the day! Plus, enjoy steam train rides,

the Railway Museum, miniature and model
railways, visitor centre, café and gift shop!  

Tickets available at www.bucksrailcentre.org
 

 
Buckinghamshire Railway Centre, Station Road, Quainton HP22 4BY

01296 655720                      office@bucksrailcentre.org



Keith Bird
Plumbing and heating

All work fully guaranteed and insured

	 Tel:	 01296 655499

Mob: 07516 480860

Email: k.bird944@btinternet.com

WALLACE
WINDOW CLEANING

Your local, regular and reliable window 
cleaner

Domestic and Commercial window 
cleaning using pure water and a reach 

& wash system 
www.wallacewindowcleaning.co.uk

enquiries@wallacewindowcleaning.co.uk

We clean – 
• Windows
• Conservatory roofs
• Soffits & fascias
• Guttering (clean and clear)
• Cladding
• Internal glass partitions
• Signs and Solar panels

01296 770005
07702 498942
Public Liability Insurance
Member of the Federation of Window Cleaners
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Quainton Golf Society
Our first event of 2023 was in March at Oxford Gold Club for the 
Chairman’s Trophy on a mainly dry day.

The winner was Dave Payne with 36 points from the Captain Vince 
Hemsley who tied with Phil Hughes on 33 points but who took 
second place on Countback.

The top five looks like this:  

Chairman's Trophy Strokes Rec'd Points
1st Dave Payne 21 36
2nd (OCB) Vince Hemsley 13 33
3rd Phil Hughes 15 33
4th Darren Knibb 10 32
5th Dave Fitchett 20 30

Our April event was at Northampton Golf Club for the Scratch Trophy. The day was dry, 
but the course played very long on account of heavy rain in the previous 24 hours which 
made scoring tough. With perennial Scratch competition winner Stuart Moffat unable to 
play, the ‘door was open’ for someone other than Stuart to win, and the winner on the 
day was Tim Spokes. Tim played exceptionally well on the day and needed to because 
he had 8 others in the field who had a lower or the same handicap as him. Tim would 
also have won the concurrent Stableford Competition that was run alongside the Scratch 
competition by a clear margin, but for the Society rule that this competition cannot be 
won by the winner of the Scratch Cup. This meant that Stableford competition on the day 
was won by Alan Marks who just pipped our guest for the day, Jon Dean.

The top five for the two competitions looks like this: 

Scratch Cup Gross Stableford Strokes Rec’d Points
1st Tim Spokes 88 N/A Tim Spokes 16 36
2nd 
(OCB)

Alan Marks 89 1st Alan Marks 14 33

3rd Dave Clouting 89 2nd Jon Dean (G) 22 31
4th Alan Hughes 92 3rd Roger Simms 23 28
5th Terry Curtis 95 4th= Dave Payne

Keith Payne
Alan Hughes

19
16
10

27
27
27

Our next event is for the Barry Wooller Salver at Kirtlington Golf Club on Friday 30 June 
2023.

If you are interested in joining the Society, please contact Vince Hemsley on 07427555656 
or vince.hemsley63@virginmedia.com.
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COACH VISIT TO:

RHS GARDEN WISLEY IN SURREY

ON SATURDAY 15TH JULY 2023

DEPARTING THE GREEN, QUAINTON AT 10AM 
AND DEPARTING WISLEY AT 4PM

COST £15 EACH (MEMBERS)

£17 (NON-MEMBERS WELCOME)

TICKETS SOLD ON A FIRST COME FIRST SERVED 
BASIS WITH A CLOSING DATE OF  

FRIDAY 7TH JULY

ENQUIRIES AND SALES TO SONJA TAYLOR-LANE

01296 658273

sonjataylorlane@gmail.com
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Home
 visit

s 

no ex
tra 

charg
e!!

� Standard Single Will - £199
� Standard Mirror Wills - £299
� Lasting Power of Attorney
 Property & Financial or Health & Welfare - £325 each
 Standard Mirror Wills - £299
 Both types for one person - £500
 Both types for a couple - £950
� Probate Assistance from  - £1,200
� Prepaid funerals plans from  - £1,700

Gail and Lesley offer a friendly
estate planning service
Come in and see us
The Garage, Castle Street
Buckingham MK18 1BS
or phone 01280 811201  

lesley@buckinghamwillsandprobate.co.uk               01280 811201               www.buckinghamwillsandprobate.co.uk

Buckingham Wills & Probate
Part of Bicester Wills Ltd

Living
Will

£ £
£

£

£

LPAWill
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Bucks Art Weeks at Orchard View Farm: 10-25 June 2023
Exhibiting Artists: Sarah Annetts, Angela George, Helen Green

Linda Seraj Bucks Art Weeks is an exciting event in June 
showcasing hundreds of contemporary artists and makers 
around Buckinghamshire. 

Hundreds of exhibitions take place around the county. Four 
artists are exhibiting together at Orchard View Farm. 

Our artwork varies from gouache images of animals and 
landscapes, beautiful kiln-formed glass, striking landscapes 
and portraits in oils and acrylics, and pencil and charcoal 
portraits of people and animals. 

Contact us at: helenandlinda.art@gmail.com or visit  
www.bucksartweeks.org.uk 

Come along to meet us, and see our work! 

Orchard View Farm, Stockwell Lane, Little Meadle HP17 9UG

The Pace Centre is delighted to be hosting a relaxed afternoon garden party at Moat Farm, 
a beautiful setting in Ford, Buckinghamshire to raise much needed funds. Come along 
and enjoy some classic afternoon tea favourites, your ticket will include a scrumptious 
slice of cake and the perfect cup of tea. 

We will have live music and a variety of stalls for you to peruse, including Willen Ice 
Cream company, Divine Glow – Beauty and skincare products, Annabell – Hand Knitted 
Toys along with others. 

Join us from 1:30pm-4:30pm, we look forward to welcoming you. £10 a ticket https://
thepacecentre.org/event/an-afternoon-at-moat-farm/
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Get cycling this summer
Wednesday evening & Sunday morning rides

We’d love you to join us!
claydoncyclingclub.com  |     @claydoncyclingclub 

claydon
cycling club

Commuting by Cycle
Cycling to work, school or to see friends has become an increasingly popular choice for 
commuters in recent years, especially many of those at Claydon Cycling Club. Not only 
is it a great way to stay active and reduce your carbon footprint, but it can also save you 
time and money on transportation.

By considering factors like distance, terrain, and personal comfort, you can work out the 
perfect bike for your commute. Many people use their existing road, hybrid, or mountain 
bike for their journey.

Folding bikes are a great option, and are designed to be easily compacted and stored, 
making them a convenient choice for those bringing their bike on a bus, train, or tube. 
Folding e-bikes are also available to make the commute easier.

Helpful tips if you are thinking of using the lighter longer days to start commuting to work:

1. �Accessories: Wear clothing that won’t get tangled in your chain. You can use an ankle 
strap if you want to wear something more flowing. Some people prefer to ride in light 
clothes and bring office wear in a bag or pannier.

2. �Lighting: If you’re going to be travelling near to sunrise or sunset or in the dark then 
you must be using a solid front and rear light (conforming to BS6102/3 standard). Using 
lights in the daytime can also help to catch the eye of other road users.

3. �Checks: Before leaving, always ensure your bike is in good working condition. Check 
your brakes, tyre pressure, chain, and lights. Bring a spare inner tube and multitool. 
You hope you won’t need it, but you’ll be grateful for the moment that you do! 

4. �Security: Ideally you should be able to park your cycle in a safe storage room at your 
destination. If not, then look out for a Sheffield Stand or bike rack that is in a high traffic 
area and secure it with a Gold Standard lock. The lock will slow down any attempted 
theft and the pedestrian through traffic levels will discourage theft.

5. �Travel: Plan your journey at least the day before. You don’t want to end up on a dual 
carriageway because your sat-nav app thinks you’re in a car. Try to stick to quieter 
roads and if there are any shared paths or dedicated cycleways then you might want 
to use those too.

6. �Weather: Bring a lightweight rain jacket if there is a chance of rain, and dress in layers 
if the temperature is likely to change throughout the day. 

Commute cycling can be a great way to improve physical and mental health, reduce 
environmental impact, save money, and potentially even save time. For any further 
advice please get in touch.

Join us for a ride at www.claydoncyclingclub.com. Visit and register for an account to be 
notified about upcoming events. For more updates, follow us on Facebook and Instagram 
@claydoncyclingclub



Call Bicester 01869 879111  www.oxfordaerials.co.uk

Shaun Guard  
TV Aerial Services
 Aerials - supplied, repaired and poor reception solved
 Satellite - Sky Q dish upgrades, discreet dish installation also foreign TV
 Internet - blackspots cured, data cables to your TVs / computer
 TVs - hung on your wall or set up and tuned

NEED EXTRA STORAGE?
Industrial units available for rent, various sizes.

 Ring Eddie on 07850 911518 for availability.

CLASSIC CAR STORAGE?
SECURE DRY STORAGE FOR BUILDERS EQUIPMENT?

20 foot Storage Containers in secure yard in Hogshaw available now.
£100 + VAT per month. Call Eddie on 07850 911518

Inspire with
ADVERTISING

                                        that works

Let’s talk...  t: 07711 826532  |  e: russell@carter-design.co.uk

Help build your business  
with affordable designs  
that standout and attract  
the right clients

With over 25 years of design 
experience working alongside  
well-known brand names  
and local businesses

Ads, direct mail & branding  

Display graphics 

Promotional literature 

Image retouching
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June 2023 Edition
HS2 in Quainton

In March, HS2 partnered with Build UK to support the national ‘Open Doors 2023’ 
programme. In Aylesbury, we facilitated a visit from local schools to our ecology 
mitigation area, based at our A41 Bicester Road Compound. Students were able to tour 
the site and view habitat features such as ponds, ‘basking banks’ designed to keep reptiles 
safe and boxes with grass cuttings created for grass snakes to lay their eggs. We will be 
releasing more dates later in the year for those who are interested in visiting our sites in 
Aylesbury, so sign up to the HS2 mailing list to be notified.

• �From 15-19 May 
On the northern section of Station Road, we will be closing a section of footway to 
pedestrians to allow for de-vegetation works in preparation for the Station Road 
realignment.

• �From 7-8 June 
We will be carrying out topographical surveys along Quainton Road. These surveys are 
expected to take two days to complete and will help us finalise the design of the new 
railway.

• �From 17 -18 June
We will be closing Fiddlers Field/Snakes Lane for two days while we make preparations 
to build its connection to the Station Road realignment. These works will include the 
careful removal of some vegetation around where the link between the two roads will 
be built.

• �On Station Road
The current closure of the northern section will remain in place until November 2023 
with signed diversions. This is so Network Rail can complete necessary works to make 
the Station Road Bridge safe for continued use and to support movement of material 
from the recently opened Quainton Railhead via a Site Access Road crossing.

Please note: these dates may change due to conditions outside of our control. Please refer 
to the HS2 website regularly to check for any changes and updates or to view the detailed 
Advanced Works Notification about these works

If you would like to read more about the works and view the advance works notices and maps, 
then please go to HS2 website www.hs2.org.uk and click the ‘in your area section’ to view the 
interactive map.

If you have a question about HS2 please contact our HS2 Helpdesk team on 08081 434 434 or 
email hs2enquiries@hs2.org.uk   



LAND AGENT AND RURAL PROPERTY SPECIALIST
With 25+ years’ experience throughout Bucks, Oxon and 
surrounding counties.
Including: Rural property sales/acquisitions; Estate Management; 
Tenancies and Contract Farming arrangements; RICS ‘Red Book’ 
Valuations; Grant Applications: Basic Payment Scheme, Stewardship 
Schemes and RDPE; Equestrian; Compulsory Purchase and  
Compensation (HS2, East West Rail, Oxford to Cambridge Expressway).

Denham Hill Farm, Quainton, HP22 4AN 
Tel: 01296 326232 | Mob: 07830 378936

Ace of Shaves
Barbers

74 High Street • Waddesdon • HP18 0JD

01296 651110  –  Open 6 days a week

 Ace of Shaves-Waddesdon

Find us on Instagram @ aceofshaves

WOOF TIMESWOOF TIMES
DOG GROOMING SALON IN HOGSHAW
*CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED STAFF
*ALL GROOMING SERVICES AVAILABLE
*INC TEETH CLEANING

WT COLLAR CLUB
FULLY LICENSED DOGGY DAYCARE BASED IN GRENDON UNDERWOOD
*5 STAR RATED
*INDOOR/OUTDOOR PLAY AREAS
*LOCAL COLLECTION AVAILABLE
01296 532747� WWW.WOOFTIMES.CO.UK
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RAMBLINGS FROM FINEMERE WOOD: Charlotte Karmali, Volunteer Warden
The gentle rhythmic swish of scythes can be heard 
in the depths of Finemere Wood. Seven scythers 
swing and sway in harmony with the symphony 
of birdsong. It is a wholesome sight. The season 
of grass cutting has begun. Nature is moving at 
such great speed, turn your back for just a minute 
and the paths through the wood will have become 
an impenetrable tangle of bramble and rose. The 
woodland workers must ensure that the way is clear 
for those who venture into this wild and wonderful 
wood.

Grasses, flowers, shrubs and trees are bursting into 
bloom. Bluebells dazzle in bountiful splendour. But 
there are other forms of life to be spotted by keen 
eyes. Single-celled, amoeba-like organisms, invisible 
to the naked eye, are creeping around engulfing 
bacteria, fungal spores and other micro-organisms. 
Often mistaken for fungi, these slime moulds thrive 
in moist shady environments such as the nooks and 
crannies of dead wood. It is only when these cells 
stop moving, gathering together to reproduce and 
form a fruiting body, that they are perceptible.

Wolf’s milk slime mould (Lycogala epidendrum / terrestre) has small pinkish-orange almost-
spherical fruiting bodies, no bigger than 15 mm in diameter. Inside each one is a gloopy substance of 
the same colour, which as it matures becomes a mass of powdery spores. Eventually the fruit erupts 
spreading its spores far and wide and the life cycle begins again. Also known as Toothpaste slime 
mould, this fascinating life form is named after the gunge in its fruiting body.

There are many slime moulds oozing around Finemere Wood. Look out for Fuligo septica or Dog 
vomit slime mould, another specimen recently spotted .

Much grass was cut on this unexpectedly bright and humid day. The warming rays  of the sun 
caressing away the aches and pains of a long, cold, dreary Winter. The motion of scything kick-
starting a new energy. 

For further information about volunteering opportunities at Finemere Wood, Calvert Jubilee and other BBOWT 
reserves, please email volunteering@bbowt.org.uk. All enquiries will now be dealt with centrally.



Local Tradesman with over 16 Years’ Experience  
Fully Qualified and Insured – No Job Too Small

All aspects of building work undertaken including:
Extensions - Loft Conversions - Garage Conversions - Landscaping - Patios 

Kitchens - Bathrooms - Roofing - Driveways - General Maintenance

Check out our Facebook and Instagram pages 
References can be provided 
Contact Baz for a free quote on 07792 879375 
Email at theclaydonbuildingcompany@gmail.com

W HUMPHRIES LTD
VILLAGE, COUNTRY & EQUESTRIAN PROPERTY

SALES & LETTINGS

Visit: www.whumphries.co.uk

Speak to Bill on the number below for any property advice
74 High Street, Waddesdon, HP18 0JD

Tel: 01296 658 270 or email: bill@whumphries.co.uk

SAMBROOK CARPETS
Telephone: 01296 715156  44 High Street Winslow MK18 3HB

COMPLETE CARPET FITTING & ALTERATIONS SERVICE TO SUIT  
ALL YOUR NEEDS • PROFESSIONAL CARPET CLEANING SERVICES

IF IT’S TO DO WITH THE FLOOR – JUST KNOCK ON OUR DOOR
CARPETS • VINYL • RUGS • MATS • WOOD & LAMINATE • NATURAL •

CLEANING • FREE ESTIMATES
Email: Carpets@sambrookcarpets.co.uk   visit: www.sambrookcarpets.co.uk

will@hardrockflooring.com 
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QUAINTON FOOTBALL CLUB
200 CLUB DRAW

Cash prizes each month: over £3500 paid out over 12 months
	 The April Draw   
	 £100	 51	 G Dalton	 £20	 112	 N Richardson
	 £50	 171	 B Biswell	 £18	 5	 P Bradbury
	 £25	 194	 S Beck	 £12 	 68	 T Beck
	 £25	 138	 GRFC	 £10	 84	 P Sayell
	 £25	 126	 H Lambourne
	 George & Dragon Meal Voucher:   65 D Wilkinson

	 Next Draw will take place on the last weekend
of May 2023 at George and Dragon, The Green, Quainton

Calendar of Activities
Detailed below are the regular weekly activities in Quainton Memorial Hall.  
As there may be breaks for holidays, please check the online calendar first at  
https://booking.quaintonmh.co.uk/
If you are interested in joining one of these groups, please contact QMH and your enquiry 
will be forwarded to the relevant contact. New members are always welcome. 

DAY ACTIVITY TIME

Monday Day Centre (Main Hall)
Craft Club (Conference Room) 

10:00 – 14:30
13:30 – 16:30

Tuesday Pilates (Main Hall)
Art Club (Conference Room) 
Pilates (Main Hall)

10:30 – 11:30
13:30 – 16:30
17:30 – 18:30

Wednesday Bridge (Main Hall)  
Carpet Bowls (Main Hall)

13:00 – 16:30 
19:30 – 21:30

Thursday Coffee Morning (Main Hall) 10:00 – 12:00 – just turn up!
Friday Community Choir (Main Hall) 

Badminton (Main Hall) 
10:00 – 11:30
19:00 – 22:00

Saturday
Sunday

If you’d like to book the hall for either an ad hoc event or a new regular activity, 
please either book online at booking.quaintonmh.co.uk or contact our bookings clerk, 
Deb Barker Boyd, on 01296 655379. Alternatively, you can contact us by email at 
quaintonmemorialhall@gmail.com



A leading independent prep school set in thirty acres of beautiful grounds  
in the Buckinghamshire countryside.  
Scholarships available for children joining in Year 7.

For more information, including details of our termly open mornings,  
please contact our Registrar, Fiona Grainge.

E: registrar@ashfoldschool.co.uk T: 01844 238237 
www.ashfoldschool.co.uk @AshfoldSchool ashfoldschool

A prep school 
for boys and girls 
aged 3 - 13 years

Ashfold School 
Dorton House

Dorton
Aylesbury

Buckinghamshire 
HP18 9NG

‘The quality of pupils’  
achievements and learning  

is excellent’  ISI

Come &

Visit Us! 

Ashfold
sChool
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Temperature °C Date Rainfall Date

Maximum 20.7ºC 29th Total for the  
month

88mm

Minimum -3.0ºC 4th Wettest day 19mm 23rd

Average Minimum 3.0ºC Rain days 14

Average Maximum 15.1ºC Dry days 16

Highest Minimum 6.5ºC 28th 

Lowest Maximum 10.0ºC 14th 

Wind Pressure

Highest gust 39mph  10th Highest 1020hPa 18th

Lowest 976hPa 12th

Figures supplied by Mike Beales.  
For the latest weather at Quainton go to: wunderground.com/dashboard/pws/IQUAINTO2

WEATHER FIGURES FOR QUAINTON

Averages and Extremes for April 2023
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QUAINTON NEWS

VILLAGE SERVICES

Editor: Louisa Richards, Baker’s Cottage, 32 Church Street, Quainton HP22 4AP. 
Tel: 01296 655560. Email: quaintonnews@gmail.com
Advertising: All queries to Melanie Curtis on: QNadverts@gmail.com.
Distribution: Dick Carter, 14 Church Street, Quainton HP22 4AP. Tel: 01296 655432. 
Email: richard.carter11@btinternet.com.
Quainton News by Post: We can send Quainton News by post for £15/year. Please send 
orders with payment to: Venetia Dalton, The Barn, 1 Canons Orchard, Quainton, HP22 
4DA. Cheques payable to: Quainton PCC (QN). Email: venetiadalton@gmail.com
Quainton News Online: https://quaintonnews.wixsite.com/quainton-news

••• Quainton News copy deadline: 16th of the month ••• 

Quainton Website: Quainton Parish Online: www.quainton.org.uk
Quainton Village Life: This is a very active Facebook page for Quainton residents. Photos 
shared, local history discussed, questions answered, advice given, recommendations, plus 
lots more! There is also “Quainton Buying and Selling” Facebook page.
Quainton Support Network: A team of volunteers to help. Call Clare Lucas on 655552.
Quainton Oil Group: Residents can receive regular deliveries of heating oil on group 
negotiated terms from Lovells. T: 01844 202777 and ask to join the Quainton Oil Group.
Quainton Dog Warden: Lost your dog or found someone else’s? Call Jan, our local 
contact point, on 655800 or 07941 946870 for help reuniting lost dogs with their owners.
Memorial Hall Bookings: https://booking.quaintonmh.co.uk/ or contact Deb Barker 
Boyd on 655379, E: quaintonmemorialhall@gmail.com. Call 07704 851945 to report 
noise/nuisance.
Saye & Sele Hall Bookings: Call John Knox on 655275.
Winwood Almshouses: For enquiries contact: winwoodalmshouses@outlook.com

REFUSE & RECYCLING COLLECTIONS FOR MAY

Please make sure your bin is out for 6.30am

Monday 5th June Blue-lidded recycling wheelie bin and food bin

Monday 12th June Green refuse wheelie bin and food bin 
** Brown Garden Waste Bin **

Monday 19th June Blue-lidded recycling wheelie bin and food bin

Monday 26th June Green refuse wheelie bin and food bin 
** Brown Garden Waste Bin **

Monday 3rd July Blue-lidded recycling wheelie bin and food bin



THE ONLY 
NAME FOR 
AGGREGATES 
IN THE AREA

Collection or delivery*        Expert team to help you choose
Huge range of quality aggregates         Bulk bags 

We Sell Aggregates & Topsoil 
From 25kg to 20 Tonnes

www.brookfarmaggregates.co.uk

OPEN: Mon-Fri: 7am – 5pm / Sat: 7am – 12pm

T•01296 715 928
sales@brookfarmaggregates.co.uk

CALL OUR TEAM FOR HELP AND ADVICE

*Delivery charges may apply please call for latest prices

TYPE 1

BALLAST

SHARP SAND

SOFT SAND

10MM/20MM SHINGLE

CRUSHED CONCRETE

CEMENT

POSTCRETE

TOPSOIL

DRAINAGE

FENCING

BARK MULCH

CONCRETE BLOCKS

SEARCH FOR US

Brook Farm, Granborough Road, Winslow, Bucks, MK18 3NG 

     Aggregates available loose or bagged
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SERVICES AT HOLY CROSS & ST MARY’S CHURCH

Sunday 4th June:	 8am 	 BCP Holy Communion
	 11am 	 Joint Rogation Service with Oving Church at 	
		  Buttermilk Hall Farm in Oving
	 6pm	 Holy Communion	

Sunday 11th June:		  No morning service
	 6pm	 Evening Prayer

Sunday 18th June	 6pm 	 Evening Prayer

Sunday 25th June	 6pm	 Choral Evensong

PARISH REGISTER ENTRIES

CHURCH ROTA FOR MAY

4 June 11 June 18 June 25 June

Evening 
Reader Barbara Fell Martin Dorrell Arthur Evans Jane Vowles

Evening 
Sidesman Arthur Evans David Letheren Margaret 

Willoughby Jane Vowles

Altar  
Flowers Stella Clark Shirley Coote June Hanson Caroline Cook

Pedestal 
Flowers Jayne Williamson Amanda Cundell Amanda Cundell Helen Ratcliffe

Church 
Cleaning

Kate Dalton / Fiona Ginger /  
Ann Parrott

Carolyn Turnbull / Helen Ratcliffe / 
Cicely Davies

 None so far for May
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Quainton News – The Parish Magazine and Village Newsletter
Editor: Mrs Louisa Richards 

Design Consultant: Rachel Quigg. Web Editor: Beth Vining. Advertising: Melanie Curtis.
Contributions to the Editor: Baker’s Cottage, 32 Church Street, Quainton HP22 4AP

Tel: 01296 655560. Email: quaintonnews@gmail.com. 
Website: https://quaintonnews.wixsite.com/quainton-news

VILLAGE CALENDAR – JUNE 2023

HOLY CROSS & ST. MARY’S CHURCH – our favourite photos

3rd June:	 Cafe Zest, Whitchurch, p.3 
8th June:		 PC meeting, 7.30pm, QMH, p.12 
14th June:	 Pub meeting, QMH, 7.30pm, p.11 
17th June:	 Quainton PTA Quiz Night, p.7 
17th June:	 Pub meeting, QMH, 2.30pm, p.11 
18th June:	 Father’s Day Rally at Bucks Railway Centre, p.25 
24th June:	 QuaintFest 2023 on The Green, 2-10pm.p.21 
25th June:	 Dino Day at Bucks Railway Centre, p.25

Thank you to Rachel Quigg for this photo of our church looking majestic across the field. 
If you would like to see your photo in print here next month, please send your favourite 
photos of our church and its surroundings to me at quaintonnews@gmail.com 

Thank you! Louisa, Editor


